
ANNUAL REPORT 
MAY 2021 - MAY 2022 

 

 

 Councillor Leeroy Jeremiah  

ADDRESS:  Penallta House   MOBILE: 07398 185064                                                                      

  Tredomen 

Ystrad Mynach  

  CF82 7PG 

 

EMAIL ADDRESS: leeroyjeremiah@caerphilly.gov.uk 

 

ELECTORAL WARD:  Newbridge 

 

PARTY: Labour 

 

PROFILE: Ward Member for Newbridge 

 

COUNCIL COMMITTEES  

Council 

Social Services Scrutiny Committee 

Democratic Services Committee 

 

SUBCOMMITTEES/WORKING PARTIES/PANELS 

Community Council Liaison Sub Committee  

Grants to the Voluntary Sector Panel 

Charging for Non-Residential Social Care Task & Finish Group 

 

OUTSIDE BODIES AND ASSOCIATIONS 

Pantside & Newbridge community Foodbank 

Tin on a wall Scheme 

 

ATTENDANCE 

To view my attendance record, please follow the link below: 
https://democracy.caerphilly.gov.uk/mgUserAttendanceSummary.aspx?LLL=0 

https://democracy.caerphilly.gov.uk/mgUserAttendanceSummary.aspx?LLL=0


TRAINING & SEMINARS 

Elected Members Safety (seminar) 

 
WARD ACTIVITY  
 
Over the past year I have continued carrying out my role as a Councillor, representing my 
community and providing assistance during a difficult time.  
 
Represented several residents with housing issues.  
 
Received many reports from residents regarding missed bin collections, food caddies and 
recycling issues.  
 
Have reported and spoken with officers regarding the more complicated issues. I regularly 
took part in litter picks and path maintenance around the ward.  
 
Have successfully arranged for improved drainage under the Bridge St railway tunnel. Still 
awaiting installation, which has been delayed due to covid 19 Pandemic and is still ongoing. 
 
Involved with the Tin on the Wall food collection for our local foodbank. 
 
With my ward colleagues, we approached highways and lobbied to have a better solution to 
the temporary crossing that was installed at the bottom of Pantside when the footbridge was 
deemed unsafe after a lorry hit the deck span. The temporary crossing was constantly 
failing, however, working with the deputy leader and highways we had a state-of-the-art 
Puffin crossing installed to allow school children safe access to school. This is still ongoing  
 
Working with resident to set up a safe to school route in Pentwynmawr, and to improve on 
current 1st traffic calming set up which causes issues.  
 
Currently helping residents with an historical issue for over 20 years, who had been trying to 
find out who owns the land that their access road is on. I have established that the owner is 
an historic railways department and have arranged for maintenance to be carried out.  
 
I have, with my ward Colleagues, arranged public meetings with regards to anti-social 
behaviour and we had in attendance representatives from Gwent Police, British Transport 
Police, Transport for Wales and Caerphilly Youth Services and local MP for Islwyn Chris 
Evans.  These are still ongoing. 


